
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

 19th April 2024 - Our “Value for life” is “Humility”.                   

“Be completely humble and gentle; be patient bearing one another with love” Ephesians 4:2 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear All,  

Welcome back and although not sunny and bright there is lots of learning going on in school 
this week. Good news too as the first phase of the building work is finished today, and I 
think you will agree that it looks impressive on the playground. 

Although we haven’t had much sun, yet we are hopeful and want to get onto the field as 
soon as it is relatively dry. I check the field every morning and as soon as it’s not boggy we 
will be on – again may I use one of my favourite quotes: the mud will wash off the memories 
will last a life time (anon)… just in case! 

We also have our current year 6 consolidating learning in preparation for their assessments 
and we are hoping that a focused approach will serve them well. I particularly thought this 
bible quote was apt this week: 

Let HIS teaching fall on you like rain. Deuteronomy 32.2  

Please remember we are here to support. Mrs Mowbray 

 

 

                        

 

 

                                                         

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                    

 

 

We are a church school…              

 Love never fails 1 Corinthians 13:8 

Our Christan values to be explored this 

 half term is Humility. We have been  

looking at what being humble looks like. 
 

 

 

            

 

 

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

Week in pictures… 

EYFS:  Nursery 

Giraffes cant dance! 

 

 

 

Class 2: being 

kind online 

 

 

 

Class 3: The online 

community 

 

 

 

Class 4: being 

SMART online 

  

 

 

 

 



          
 
 
 

           
 
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mrs K Wall 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  

 

 

 
   Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus  … Local Governing Bodies 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our  learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

 

Nursery Places Available – Open Morning – Saturday 15th June 2024 
 

We have nursery places available for immediate start and we are taking applications for September 
2024. Please contact the school office for further information. 
We are having an open morning in our nursery on Saturday 15th June 2024 for children who may be 
interested in joining us. Come along to have a look around our amazing environment. 
 

 

 

  



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Aspirations Afternoon 

After the great success of our Career Aspirations event last year, and a huge thanks to those that 

took part last year. We are pleased to say we are continuing this tradition. Our HEART curriculum 

includes a focus on ensuring our children have expose to opportunities that may inspire them for 

the future. This event will allow children at Glazebury to discover the knowledge and skills they 

would require for future learning and employment pathways. We would love for our children to 

experience as many varied careers as possible.   

Do you or your company think you may be able to support this event and have the time to 

attend on Tuesday 25th June in the afternoon. (if you helped last year and are willing to do this 

again that would be fabulous) 

What does it entail? - If you can attend and possibly bring any information or artifacts that 

represent your role, or any suitable equipment to bring your career to life. If you can talk to the 

children for about 5 minutes and be prepared for them, in year groups, to listen to your expert 

knowledge and ask questions. If you think you will be able to help and provide this vital service to 

expand our children’s aspirations.  

Please contact Mrs Holcroft for further details (glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk) 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Miller Metcalfe Easter Egg Colouring Competition 

Many thanks to Miller Metcalfe Estate Agents in 

Culcheth who ran a colouring competition for local 

primary schools. We were delighted that Alice from 

year 1 and Rory from year 4 won and were delighted 

with their hampers full of Easter Goodies. Well done. 

 

 

Uniform Donations / Sale 
Due to the weather forecast for 
yesterday (Thursday) we postponed our 
uniform sale to next Thursday 25th April 
2024 after school.  
If you are having a clear out of uniform 
that your child has grown out of.  
Please can you donate to school either 
hand in at the office or pass it to Mrs 
Booth on the playground. Come along 
on Thursday 25th for some new summer 
term uniform and to help the PTA raise 
money to be used to benefit of our 
children. 
 

 

Design a Card Competition. 
Thank you to those who have entered this competition, 
there are some great creative and imaginative entries.    
We will let you know the winner in due course. 
 

 

 

 

 

EYFS – Shout Out – Blankets and Cushions  

If anyone has any blankets, throws or cushions that are in good condition and you no longer 

require.  Our EYFS would welcome them for the children to make dens etc. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gentle Reminder: Can I remind parents, carers and children false nails are not allowed in school 
and that PE kits are needed for lessons for health and safety reasons.  
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Celebrating YOU!                
 
Guinevere from year 2 has been enjoying doing ballet since she was 4. She recently passed her first exam 
with highly commended. She is now working on a performance with her dance school that will be taking 
place at the Parr Hall in June which she is really looking forward to. Well done Guinevere. 
 

 
 
Who will be next in our Hall of fame? 
Many of our children take part in a whole wide range of activities outside school. 
Football, music, dancing, gymnastics, rugby, karate to name but a few.  We would like to hear about 
their achievements, share with our Glazebury family via our weekly newsletter.  So we can all be aware 
and proud of our children’s achievements.  Please can you speak to or email the school office 
Glazebury.primary@ldst.org.uk with their achievements and we can include them in our newsletter. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Little Saints is a church for small people (older 

siblings welcome to come and help). Join in with story, 

craft, singing and bubbles. Meeting at Glazebury CE 

Primary School Garden tomorrow Saturday 20th April 

from 10am to 12 noon. All welcome.  

 

 

Glazebury All Saints Church 

All welcome to the next family service 

at All Saints Church, Glazebury at 

11am on Sunday 5th May.             

Hope to see lots of you there. 

 

 Slapped Cheek Syndrome  

We appear to have a few cases of slapped cheek syndrome in school and the locality. NHS 

guidance states – if your child is not unwell then you don’t need to keep your child off school 

because, once the rash appears, they are no longer infectious. But please let the school know if 

you think your child has slapped cheek syndrome. 

NHS Guidance suggests: 

What to do if your child has slapped cheek 

1. Rest 

2. Drink plenty of fluids to avoid dehydration – babies should continue their normal feeds. 

3. Take paracetamol or ibuprofen for high temperature, headaches, or joint pain. 

4. Use moisturiser on itchy skin. 

5. Speak to a pharmacist about itchy skin – they can recommend the best antihistamine for 

children. 
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Thank you… 
Firstly, to all parents who help school in so many ways especially through our 
wonderful PTA events to raise much needed monies for our schools AND we are 
nearly at the point where we have enough for our I-pad replacement …Yay!  

I would also like to thank the Ellis family who have provided school with a number 
of items that our staff and children have had on a “wish List” 

            

Coming soon… 

       

Again thank you. 

 

                         
 

2nd April – Sofia 

7th April – Eleanor 

12th April – Sienna 

19th April - Alexander 

 

 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Golden Tickets 

Nursery – Albie, Heilen, Alvie, Ava, Francie, George, Gabriella, Heidi, India, Joe, Mabel, Mila, Oscar, 

Poppy, Robyn, Sofia, Spencer. 

Reception – Ellie, Harley, Inez, Charlie, Leo, Archer, James, Henry, Esmae, Clark, Emilia, Rosie, 

Harry, George, Pippa, Ninny, Florence, Harry. 

Class 2 – Alex, Betty, Chloe, Elsie, Shea, Evie, Guinevere.  

Class 3 – Everyone in class 3 they have been amazing this week. 

Class 4 – Everyone in class 4, for a positive first week back. 
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Head Teachers Award 

 
Mila 

for being a ray of sunshine when singing. 

Charlie 

for excellent listening in collective worship. 

Henry 

for putting others first when playing – showing 

how to be humble. 

Alexander 

for sharing a joke with Mrs Tate and making her 

smile. 

Vincent 

for being so polite and holding doors – thinking 

of others. 

Violet 

for showing kindness to others in conversations 

and play – we are proud of you. 

Max 

for being an excellent friend to others. 

I am proud of you. 

Belle 

for including others in conversation and play. 

Kindness in action. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Personal Development Award 

 

Heilen 

for being a kind friend and sharing toys. 

Pippa 

for being the most supportive, encouraging, and 

wonderful friend to all. 

Cora 

for her focus, hard work and determination in 

math this week. 

Alice 

for her super work on fractions this week. 

Ruan 

for listening, working hard and writing in full 

sentences keep it up. 

Lucy 

for settling into life at Glazebury, trying her best 

and doing amazing work. 

Holly 

for her excellent working attitude in math. 

Sophia 

for a fantastic attitude towards learning and 

always trying her best. 



 
 
 
 

 

 
Growing at the heart of God’s community 

 
Love never fails- 1 Corinthians 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95.1 %. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 15th April 2024. 

 
 

Miss Bimson - Reception attendance 93.2% 

Mrs Tate- Year 1 attendance 98.1% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 99.3%  

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 84.4% 

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 99.4%  

Miss Green - Year 5 attendance 90.8%  

Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance 93.1% 


